
Chippewa County Humane Association Board of Director’s Meeting

Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q

July 9, 2018

The Monthly Meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse. In attendance were board members: Deb Newman, Pam Gibbs, Lori Mueller, Paula Young, Karen Scarseth, Sandra Stiles, Shelter Manager Intern Holly Morrison and Christine Myers.  Quincy Chapman was absent.

Members of the Public: Deanna Raeke and Nick Goeman.
Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made to approve the secretary’s report by Lori Mueller and seconded by Paula Young.  All consented. Minutes approved.

Treasurer’s Report: The current balance of checking is $30,280.00, the Money Market is $186,378.00 and savings is $8,833.00.  A motion was made to approve the Treasure's Report by Pam Gibbs and seconded by Karen Scarseth.  All consented. Report approved.  Pet Facilities is already at 88% and should move in another $1000.00 board agreed to move $1000 from Office Supplies to Pet Facilities and Garbage is already at 90% will take $500 from Staff Enrichment.
Shelter Report:  The census for the month of June: there were 17 surrenders (10 dogs and 6 cats and 1 guinea pig), and 65 strays (11 dogs and 53 cats and 1 rabbit). We took in 6 dogs from Texas. There were 5 kittens born at the shelter. There was 1 dog euthanasia and 3 cat euthanasia's and 1 guinea pig for health concerns. There was 1 day old kitten that died in care. There were no cats or dogs euthanized due to space. There were 31 dog adoptions and 25 cat adoptions and 1 guinea pig adoption. There were 0 cats transferred to the SCRAM Rescue in St. Paul, MN and 1 cat transferred to Northside Pet Hospital. There were 9 dog owner claims and 0 cat owner claims. There was 3 cats at Petsmart, 1 dog at Bob’s house for dogs, 3 dogs in foster care, and 37 cats/kittens in foster care. The total census at the end of the month was: 16 dogs, 73 cats, and 2 rabbits at the shelter. 

There was 1 spay and 2 neuters at Chippewa Vet Clinic,  1 spay at Northside Pet Hospital, 1 spay at Kindness Animal Hospital, 2 neuters at Lake Wissota Animal Hospital, and 2 spays at Riverview Vet all free of charge. 
-We received monetary and supply donations from the Great Northern Corp.

-We received monetary and food donations from Greg, Sara Ceraso and their fur babies Lucy, Fajita, Cookie, and Shadow.
-We attended another event at Leinie’s Lodge and had a great time with some pups and people. They donated $242 to us. 
-The stainless steel tables and sink will be installed next month. 
-July 11, 2018 we will be having another Leinie's Lodge Event we will be there as well as ECHumane and Bob's House for Dogs

Standing Committees Updates:
A.  Air Show:  Still awaiting information
B.  Dog Walk: September 22, 2018 - behind but getting there - anything anyone can do to help - once Pam is organized she will need help.  Holly will post something on FB and our Website.  Are we still going to be doing raffles - yes.  Pam is talking with Sue Hakes about a dog walk/run.  Menomonie does a mutt strut/tabby trot.  Pam will check into this more for next year.   Deb suggested doing an event in the winter - possibly doing something out at the fairgrounds - Ex:  Veterans Expo.
C.  Packer Raffle:  Holly is waiting for a call from the View.  We need this info before we can print the tickets.  If we do this at the View they need to donate at least a Pizza Party to be able to raffle off.  Paula will order them in the next couple of weeks.  
D.  Newsletter:  Pam would like to start collecting any updates during our monthly meetings that we would like to have put into the newsletter.  Holly will write up a bio of herself.  Karen can give a little thing of her time on the board.
E.  Stuff a Truck:  Quincy was absent more to come next month.  Holly sent him the list of what we really need.
F.  Pure Water Days Parade:  August 11 is Pure Water Days the parade starts at 1:00 - Lori will be able to drive the Van and we will need a couple of people to help walk in the parade.  
New Business:
A.   General Fund Raising Contact/Lead:  Holly gets a lot of people contacting here about fund raisers and it would be nice if we could have someone on the board can lead this.   Deb will be the initial contact for this and she will bring these to each our board meetings and then delegate at the board meeting.  Just a reminder that you should use Deb's personal email for this as well any personal issues that she needs to be aware of.
B.   Fund Raiser:  Christmas in July @ Riverbend Winery - Christmas Ornament Sale 7/25 - 29 - this will be a Christmas tree with picks of animals and donations amounts.  Holly to get all the stuff and whoever can come out and help.  Holly will let us know when we can do this.  WE will get together on Sunday, July 22, 2018 1:00 at Lori's house.  
C.   Fund Raiser:  Green Oasis Community Picnic 8/4 from 10 - 2 - Holly will check into this further as we did not get a check from this event last year or at least we need to know if the money came under a different name.  If they did not send us a check they need to remove our name from the event.   Christy will take a couple of kittens to the event and Deanna will join her to see how and what we do at these types of fund raisers. 
D.   Fund Raiser:  Country Inns and Suites will be doing a fund raiser again for us - Possibly the 2nd weekend in November - Holly will get back to us with further details.  

Old Business:
A.  Wal-Mart Distribution Center Pick-ups/Insurance Status - Holly will check with our agents.  
B.  Memorandum of Understanding between CHA and FSC - Per Holly we have come to a final with the exception of a few items.  Holly sent the final to the board - Deb will be the one to sign the document.  A couple of items as in the animal is ill the owner will pay if they are unable to pay we will do a payment plan if they get the animal back, otherwise they will have to surrender the animal to the shelter.  Next item if there is not contact for 2 weeks the animal is surrendered to the animal.  Holly will make the updates and send out to the board.
C.  Facilities Updates - Nothing at this time we can remove from future agendas
D.  Shelter Manager Updates - Holly was offered the job and has accepted.
E.  Boy Scout/Girl Scout updates:  They weeded and cleaned out the garden and they are in the process of bringing in more plants and working on updating the benches.  No updates as to when they will be back.
F.  Karen Scarseth:  will be resigning from the board.  Deb presented a token of our appreciation to her from the entire board.  Karen has been on the board for over 15 years.

G.  New Board Member Vote:  Nick Goeman - he stated why he was interested all started when he adopted his dog 6 years ago and wanted to be able to help the board in a number of ways (in the summer travels a lot for work) the rest of the year he can help with anything, he has knowledge about fund raising audits that hopefully can help us out and keep the association headed in the right direction.  Currently on a board - this is his last year on that.  The members of the public were asked to step out.  Deb put this to a vote and the board voted unattamosley to have Nick join the board.  
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Paula Young and Lori Mueller seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be held on Monday, August 13, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at the Chippewa County Courthouse in Room 119Q.

Respectfully submitted by Christine Myers, Secretary. 


